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PUBLIC WORKS AND FACILITIES COMMITTEE
Council of til. County or Maui
June 4, 211118

CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: ... (gavel) . .. Good morning. Public Works and Facilities Committee
will come to order. This morning, r d like to introduce the Council Members that are present.
First of all, Co-Chair William Medeiros.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Good morning, Chair.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Also, Members Danny Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good morning.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Joe Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: And Council Chair Riki Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Good morning, Chair.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Myself, Chair ... Co-Chair Victorino. And plcase excuse me; I have had a
problem with my voice and getting better, but not still 100 percent. Today, representing the
Administration for Parks and Recreation, Deputy Director Zach Helm; and also, Plarmer,
Francis Miyazono.
MR. MIYAZONO: Floyd.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, Floyd! I said Francis. Sorry. Excuse me, Floyd. . .. (chuckled) ...
Excuse me. That's his brother. Also here from, will be here later for the Public Works will be
Milton Arakawa, the Director. Also our Council Staff, Pauline Martins, our Secretary; and
Scott Jensen, our Legislative Assistant [sicj. Our Corp. Counsel today representing the Parks
and Recreation will be Jeffrey Ueoka; and later Mr. Ed Kushi will be here for Public Works.
Members, we have five items on our agenda. I will be presiding over the first half of today's
meeting, which will be, which we'll be discussing PWF-79, 52 and 72. Committee Co-Chair
Medeiros will preside over the second half of today's meeting, regarding PWF-74 and 78.
Public testimony will be accepted on each item on the agenda. Those wishing to testifY should
sign up with the Secretary's desk off to my left. Testifiers are requested to state their name for
the record and to indicate who they're representing. Testimony will strictly be limited to three
minutes for each agenda item. The yellow light will indicate when 30 seconds remains and
should begin to conclude. Please conclude your testimony when the red light starts flashing to
avoid being interrupted by the Chair.
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PWF-79

CLOSURE OF KANAHA BEACH PARK CAMPGROUND

(C.c. No.

07-235)

CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: First item we will have is PWF-79, and PWF-79 is the closure of Kanaha
Beach Park campgrounds. Is there any testimony for PWF-79? Any public, anyone sig..l1ed up,
Pauline?
MS. MARTINS: No.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: With no objection, I'd like to close public testimony for PWF-79.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. For PWF-79, our Committee is in receipt of County
Communication No. 08-0\9 [sic], from the Director of Parks and Recreation, in accordance to
Section 13.04.060 of the Maui County Code, informing of the closure of Kanaha Beach Park
campground, located on Amala Place in Kahului, from April 16,2008 through June 3, 2008, to
conduct major maintenance activities. I would now like to ask the Deputy Director of Parks
and Recreation, Zach Helm, to provide background on this matter as well as describe the work
completed during this period. Mr. Helm?
MR. HELM: Thank you, Mr. Chair, Mike Victorino; and of course, good morning, and I hope you get
better with your cold and also good morning to the Committee.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Good morning.
MR. HELM: Here with me is my Chief of Recreation and Support Services, Floyd Miyazono. So, you
know, if you have any questions of him be sure to ask. But going over the, the PWF -79 closure
of the Kanaha Beach Park campground, we've, we've been very instrumental as far as trying to
improve the condition of the campsite. And so far from April 16 through June 3rd we've
accomplished the following task. We've provided a large trash bin and removal of all types of
different debris, rubbish from this area. Bushes raised and cleared, trees trimmed and raised,
accessible campsite cleaning up, and wash down showers cleaned and drained and dug.
Removal of old dilapidated barbecue pits, picnic tables painted, site for new campsites marked
and signs ordered, new parking lot gravel and post rail measured, holes filled in, repaired
faucets and irrigation lines. So far that's what we've been, we've accomplished. And we
would like to continue to accomplish which we've asked for an extension ofthe closure of the
campsite until July 1st.
We'd like to probably do some native Hawaiian, native plantings, also additional trees that we
need to trim coconut trees, posting of park rules and regulations, signages. And of course we
still need to designate campsites at this particular camp area, individual campsites with
signages, proper signages, installation of new post and rail fencing, establish, establishing
additional parking for recreational users, install additional picnic tables, install additional
- 3-

PUBLIC WORKS A,"ID FACILITIES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Mau;
June 4, 2008

barbecue pits, and native pla.nts as I said earlier, planting of native plants on the sand dunes. So
that gives you some idea as to what we have done and what we need to continue on doing. So,
I appreciate your support.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Miyazono, is there anything else you'd like to add?
MR. MIYAZONO: Not at this time.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Not at this time. Okay. I will open the floor up for questions to the
Department. Member Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you for all the work that you've done so
far. And, Mr. Helm, you, you expressed that you want to extend the closure to July 1st?
MR. HELM: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Will that give you enough time to do all of the things that you
just mentioned?
MR. HELM: Yeah. I believe so. I think, you know, with the manpower that we have right now it
should be sufficient enough time to complete the task. So that, you know, the, the community
of Maui can go back and enjoy the campsite and I think it gives, gives us enough time. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Co-Chair Medeiros?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair Victorino. Deputy Director Helm, so the extension of the
time you're requesting to continue the work that you're doing will that require the campground
to still be closed or are you able to do the continued work with the campground open?
MR. HELM: Well, we'd, we'd like to keep the campground closed and, you know, because it will be
easier for us, you know, and that way, you know, it would not cause any health and safety
issues if people were there camping while we're, you know, doing the task. So, I would highly
recommend that we keep it closed until, you know, we're completed the task that we are trying
to do and complete so. Yeah, J would.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. And, and so, the camping area at Kanaha Beach Park as far as those
that go and get the permits to camp is just that area there's no other camp area designated for
permits within that Kanaha Beach Park area?
MR. HELM: That's correct.
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CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. So just one site?
MR. HELM: Yes.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. And have you received from the public or those that camp, you
know, any kind of input from them that, you know, they're kind of waiting for this to open
being that most schools have already closed and children and, and families are on summer
vacation. Have you received any feedback from -MR. HELM: Well ...
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: --potential campers?
MR. HELM: Well, I haven't had any feedback from any of my staff but I did go and check with our
permits clerk to see if there's people coming in to request to camp there. You know I'm pretty
sure they're anxious to get back to camping at the, at the Kanaha Beach Park campsite but we,
at this time we are recommending that they go to Ukumehana [sicJ which is the other campsite
that we have along the south coast. And I haven't had any feedback so hopefully that the
people are patient enough to wait. And we're, we're concerned too also that, you know, we
want to, we want to provide a very clean and safe area for, for not only the Maui County people
but also now that the people are coming on the Superferry and, you know, we're aware ofthat.
So, we, we need to, you know, be prepared so.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Thank you, Deputy Director Helm. And I think the Ukumehame campsite
you designate is on the west side of Maui.
MR. HELM: Yes, correct.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Councilmember Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman Victorino, thank you. Thank you very much. Mr. Helm,
good morning.
MR. HELM: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. Thank you very much for the information you've shared
with us thus far. I believe my, my only concern would be this island has two approved
campsites and we're closing one, Kanaha, and the request is up till July 1st of this year and that
means the stress all goes to west side, Lahaina, on that particular park. I believe in earlier
discussions with, with the Director there was a request that the Department start considering
additional campsites so that situations like this does not put a strain on one, one particular park.
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And, and, Mr. Chairman, if I'm, I'm, I hope I'm not that far out of the subject matter on the
posted agenda item but I think it's relevant because if we're starting to close parks during the
time when the schools are in breaks, I get worried about the congestion of the only other
camping site. Where is the Department in terms of looking at additional campsites?
MR. HELM: Well, right now, you know, obviously there, there is a need of more campsites in Maui.
We have come out with a plan at least for Kanaha Beach Park to possibly do another campsite
in that park. We, we understand there's over 60-plus acres of land, of park land there, and we,
we are looking at an area there that we would like to probably propose to the Mayor that we'd
like to, you know, consider this as an additional park. So, we're, we're very much aware of the
needs and ... but there is a site in that particular park, Kanaha Park, that we are looking at.
Now, as far as other parks is concerned we haven't, we haven't really discussed about any other
parks for camping but I know Kanaha we are seriously thinking about adding another campsite
there. So, hopefully that can be, you know, seriously looked at and maybe, you know,
considered to be another campsite.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. And also, Mr. Helm, with the closure of Kanaha with a lot of
the, the homeless gather, they're, they're probably in that additional acreage that you're
mentioning as well. So, I don't know what kind of impact that area has with the, the longer
closure period because we're not, we're only moving the homeless out of one general area up
until July so they move to another area. So, I don't know what kind of health considerations,
you know, developed because of the movement of our, of our homeless people from this park to
I'm going to assume sites right outside of Kanaha as well.
MR. HELM: Yeah. I, I can't answer that question because I haven't had any feedback regarding the
individuals that, you know, consider themselves homeless. And so, I'm not aware of where
they're at right now.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. And finally, Mr. Helm, the request for the extension to July
this is to do essentially more grounds keeping type of work because the more extensive work
had already been completed? What is their need for, what kind of work will be done during the
extension period?
MR. HELM: Well, we, we've, I've mentioned the tasks that we've accomplished. Also, though, I also
mentioned the additional work that has to be done. The campsites are not numbered so we, we,
we wanted to make it, you know, to a point where it's, it's, you know, easy to be numbered to
identifY what campsite people will be camping.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. So, in other words, if there is a general outcry that says we
need the camping sites back then it is a request that can be accommodated. You could put your
numbering things on the side -MR. HELM: Yeah.
- 6-

PUBLIC WORKS AND FACILITIES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
Jun" 4, 2008

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: --until a later time.
MR. HELM: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Just in the event there is a request from the community.
MR. HELM: Yeah. Well, what we'll do is also we're, we're wanting to, because of these areas has
been pretty much abused and not been maintained properly because we had no chance to do it.
You know there's only two times a day that the parks close I believe Monday and Tuesday.
And people are able to get permits from Wednesday through Sunday. But, you know, we, we,
we are trying to get the grass to come back, you know, to its, you know, normal health and that
takes a little time. We're planning on putting more picnic tables possibly some more faucets in
those areas that we're going to indicate as far as individual camp areas. Myself and my Chief
has been going there and, you know, doing an assessment. So, we, we realize that, you know,
that's another month that we want to close it but I think that we'll, we'll, we'll probably going
to be able to accomplish what we want to accomplish but also the post and rail that we want to
remove too. It's just that we want to have people be in, in the way when we're trying to do the
work. So, you know, we just ask for their patience and hopefully that by July 2nd people can
come back and camp.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Helm. Thank you, Chairman.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Other questions? Yeah, go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I know we do have only two campgrounds and,
you know, you're thinking about extending another area at Kanaha, and interestingly you
mentioned about trying to get the grass back to shape again. Have the Department ever
considered something like a quarterly maintenance where you shut down the campsite just to
do, you know, heavy maintenance and have the grass catch up, you know, for a period of time
maybe one week, two weeks?
MR. HELM: Well, we're probably going to, you know, recommend doing something like that on a
quarterly basis, you know, or as needed. Yeah. So, I think this is kind of like a, the beginning
of what we want to do with most of our campsites especially Kanaha. Kanaha is very visible to
the public, and the general public, and we want to, you know, we want to make sure that we
provide a very appealing facility and, you know, so everybody can go and enjoy and, and, you
know, have a nice place to go to. So, I think it's a need that we, we do have a maintenance
program for not only the campsite but areas of the park that wherever it's needed. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Well, one fast question in regards to now that we close Kanaha
Park for another month the other campsite is on the Lahaina side. Interestingly last night I had
gone to Lahaina for a function and they had high, I guess it was high tide and the water was,
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you know, going into the camp area. How do we notifY campers that, you know, because of the
high tide condition, waves breaking into the campsite, how do we stop people from going in as
a matter of safety?
MR. HELM: Well, we do have our park rangers that are on 2417. Well, not really 2417 but most of the
day seven days a week. And they do monitor all of our parks including Ukumehana [sicJ and
Kanaha. We do ask support from the Maui Police Department and I'm pretty sure they make
their periodic checks on, on parks that, you know, may have some concerns. Yeah, that's pretty
much how we would determine whether the park would be safe to be open or not. It's through
our, through our park ranger program. And so, otherwise, you know, that's how we would
probably determine whether it would be safe. And hopefully, you know, they can go up to
higher grounds and not be too close to the ocean if it's causing a danger situation so.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. I do have one question for you, Mr. Helm. My concern was
the notification. You're talking major shutdown of one of two park, camping grounds we have
on the entire island of Maui and this came down from the Mayor's office on April 3rd informing
us that April 16th the closure of the park for, at that time a month and a half. Now, you're
looking at two months. What, if you know something like this is going to occur especially a
major cleanup and why couldn't we get more notice because this really puts a strain on the
people who plan the various memorial day and other holidays? Why can't we get if you know
something like this coming, why can't we get more notice? I think the public needs to know
when we have a major shutdown for, excuse me, an extended period, you know, that's what I'm
trying to get why so late in the game.
MR. HELM: Well, I realize that, you know, it's very inconvenient to the public and I think we need to
take a better handle of, of maybe in the future so we don't, you know, request to extend a
closure at this type of park. But I believe the staff that has been diligently working towards
getting the park to, you know, to a better, better safe and health environment had requested that
if we could extend the park to close another month because there was, a lot of more work that
needed to be done. But I understand that, you know, there should have been earlier notice but
under the circumstances we, you know, I need to, needed to make a decision to, so that we
could accomplish what want to accomplish. So that's where, where it's at right now.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. Other questions? Chair Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just a quick one. So the funds that you utilizing to do the
improvements or maintenance on you still on track with, with your budget requirements or you
spending more money now that you asking for a one month extension?
MR. HELM: No, actually, we're, we're okay. We're not requesting any more funding to do the
improvements r think.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So, you're within the budget parameters?
MR. HELM: Yes, we are.
COtJNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
completed?

It's just a matter of the time it takes to get the improvement

MR. HELM: Right. Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO:
recommendation.

Any other questions?

If not, the Chair would like to make his

CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Recommendation?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO:
communication.

The Chair will entertain a motion to recommend the filing of this

CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: It's been moved by Co-Chair Medeiros, seconded by Councilmember
Pontanilla. All those in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: All opposed?
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AYES:

Councilmemben Houma, Mateo, and Pontanilla;
and Co-Chain Medeiros and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

VOTE:

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

FILE COMMUNICATION.

CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Let the record show five ayes, no, no nays. Thank you very much.

PWF-52

PROIDBITING PARKING ON AMALA PLACE (KAHULUI) (C.c. No. 07-235)

CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Now, I'd like to go on to PWF-52. And for PWF-52 which is a bill for an
ordinance amending Chapter 10.48, Maui County Code, pertaining to the stopping, standing or
parking onAmala Place. The Committee is in receipt of Communication No. 07-235, from the
Director of Public Works, transmitting a proposed bill "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING CHAPTER 10.48, MAUl COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO STOPPING,
STANDING OR PARKING". The purpose of the proposed bill is to prohibit parking on both
sides of Amala Place, Kahului, Maui, between the hours of 10:00 p.m. and 6:00 am. As this
proposed bill was, is pending for review by the Traffic Safety Council it is listed in today'g
agenda solely to allow the discussion of any impact of the work carried out related to PWF-79
on the need for this proposed bill.
I have over here to call down the Public Works Director and I will also ask Parks. But before I
do that I would like to open public testimony and on this item I have three testifiers. First
testifier will be Darrell Tanaka. And Mr. Tanaka has also provided written testimony, which
he'll be presenting. Mr. Tanaka.

• • • BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY • ••
MR. TANAKA: Thank you, Chair. My name is Darrell Tanaka. I'm a fisherman, testif'ying as an
individual in opposition to this bill. According to my written testimony I prefer that the bill be
held in Committee until further public input can be sought. This is a hot button issue any time
we dealing with fishing. I think there needs to be more public input as to options besides
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closing off this area to parking. Currently, rules in a park is difficult to enforce. There's people
camping in there right now and it's ilIega! and the Parks Department seems to be unable to
enforce that. The only that's going to happen by banning parking on sides of these roads is
fishermen is not going to have access. And this place, Kanaha Beach Park is very good for pole
fishing. It's one of the last accessible grounds that fishermen have and we've been losing so
much. You know, you go down south we cannot fish big beach for ulnas anymore. You know
we don't want to drive far 'cause the gas. It's a very important spot.
What surprises me is that we had a meeting with the Parks Department. It was with those two
gentlemen there and they said, okay, we'll try and work something out. And they'll say, you
know, if we have further meetings we'll let you know. Well, we never get any notice from
them, you know, and that, that's kind of suspicious as to their intent here. As for my, I learned
that Mr. Floyd over there, he used to be, he came from State Parks. He was instrumental in
closing down Big Beach and so we cannot go fishing anymore. So, and they told us in our
meeting eight weeks ago that fishermen never even cross their minds when it came to making
these decisions about the no parking. But in talking with Councilmember Medeiros just before
this meeting he did stress some concems about fishermen's access. So, again it goes to
question what is the motive? Is it to deal with the homeless problem or is it to just keep people
out?

Already the windsurfers and kite surfers they rule that place during the day. You cannot cast
one pole without user conflict. You get guys like fight, you know. But they can go there at
night and cast their pole in peace. But if they cannot park there, there is no access. This is a
rnsjor sticking point for the fishermen because it is one of the last places they have. You know
suggestions, if you had a public meeting about this maybe suggestions would come up that they
could use. Instead of closing it from 10:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. why don't just close 'em between
1:00 a.m. and 3 :00 a.m. Enforcement going to be the same either way but at least the fishermen
can fish up to 1:00 o'clock and go home. You like fish early in the morning they can go over
there 4:00 o'clock they can go fish. Just close 'em for couple hours. So, you know, the
homeless not going want to get up at 1:00 o'clock in the morning for move their car. It's still,
you know, it's compromise. But this right here closing off this whole parking is, is not, it's bad
management. It's lack of management. Well, there's goes my time... .(chuckled) . ..
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
MR. TANAKA: A couple more things but that's all right.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, okay, I'll open the floor to, for questions for you, Mr. Tanaka, hang
on. Mr. Medeiros?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chair. Mr. Tanaka, thank you for being here this morning and
for your testimony. You did express that you and possibly other fishermen have met with the
Parks Department regarding this issue.
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MR. TANAKA: Yes.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: And did the Parks Department indicate any ideas of how they could
acconnnodate the fishermen?
MR. TANAKA: They spoke of instituting like a pilot project maybe allowing the fishermen to just
stay in the parking lot, let 'em get locked, locked in and then maybe we can call somebody
afterwards if they got to get let out or something. They were open to some possibilities.
Nothing of which to me seemed permanent. My suggestion to them was--you know
what--change the park rules. If you want to deal with illegal homeless camping, change the
park rules so you don't allow: pillows; no sleeping bags; no camping paraphernalia, tents; stuff
like that. Make that illegal. The fishermen no need that, but we need the access.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. And in your experience of fishing in that area, do the fishermen fish
all the way from the wastewater plant all the way to the end of the Kanaha Beach Park
property?
MR. TANAKA: Yeah. And actually you pass .. . (end of tape, start IE at 9:38 a.m.). .. the last
entrance and walk towards Camp L
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. And I, I would agree with you that during the day that's difficult to
do with windsurfers, kite surfers, and all of that but night time seems to be the best time for
fishermen to get out there because just less people, less activities in the ocean. Is that correct?
MR. TANAKA: Yeah. Fish come in nighttime.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. TANAKA: Less activity. You know it's shallow water 80 windsurfers go across the fish going be
spooked, yeah. I mean they're there hut try cast one pole, you know, it leads to user conflict. I
know a fishermen that wanted to get into fights, literally, fights 'cause the kite surfers came in
and got tangled in their lines.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: And in your experience of fishing along that beach park and that park area,
you folks normally park along the road and then walk in with your equipment?
MR. TANAKA: Yes.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. Well, I want to thank you for your testimony and we, we certainly,
you know, for myself I'd like to work with the Parks Department and, and you folks to see how
we can acconnnodate the fishermen and still protect the park.
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MR. TANAKA: Thank you.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Thank you for your testimony.
MR. TANAKA: Thank you, Council Member.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Other questions? Yes, Mr., Councilmember PontaniUa?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you for being here this moming. So what
I'm hearing is that if we allow parking on Amala Place rather than the parking area would be
more I guess easier for you guys?
MR. TANAKA: If the fishennen could actually get into like, you know, like the last entrance Kanaha
Park there's a parking area there, if they could get in and park in there that would be great. But
understandably the gates close, and there needs to be some kind of security. We can go back
and forth on that. You know a lot of fishennen would like to be able to park in there and fish at
night. But the parking along side the road I mean that's the last straw. It's, you know, you still
can park there and walk. Although you got to hump it in and risk leaving your car there, you
can still do it. Currently, you can't because they put up the signs.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. One more question. When you park in the designated
parking area any of the vehicles or how much vandalism, you know, the fishennen has
experienced in regards to parking in the parking lot?
MR. TANAKA: I've not personally heard of any. You know the homeless and us, the fishennen, they
pretty much get along.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
MR. TANAKA: There are other testifiers that may contradict that but I've not heard of any vandalism.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTAt'lILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Other questions?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mister ...
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Before I recognize Co-Chair Molina ... Medeiros, excuse me, I have one,
one question for you. When these signs were put up were you guys notified in advance or you
just went down there and found the signs to be in, in place?
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MR. TANAKA: I'm not familiar with that history perhaps the other fishermen could address that
question.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: How often do you go down in, in that area?
MR. TA.."N"AKA: Oh, mostly during the summer when the water gets nice. I don't go down there any,
any other time. Usually it's for diving.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Right
MR. TANAKA: Pole fishing, me, personally very rarely but I am in contact with other fishermen who
go down there on a regular basis for pole fishing and I'm aware of the problems during the day
with the kite surfers and windsurfers and realize the significance of night pole fishing in this
area as because it is prime area too and that is conducive for this type of fishing.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: And the last question I have for you. For the fishermen that go along that
area starting from the wastewater down through Kansha, how many people you think on an
average night go, go fishing down there? Your best guess.
MR. TANAKA: I would, I would like to refrain from answering that question. I would leave that up
to Brian Yoshikawa of Maw Sporting Goods who will testify on that. He is, being that he
owns, owner of the, you know, fishing and tackle shop he is moreCO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Familiar.
MR. TANAKA: --familiar with all ofthe fishermen. Yeah.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you.
MR. TANAKA: Thank you.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Medeiros?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair, for my second opportunity. Yes, I just wanted to ask and,
you know, you did state that you're more a spear fishermen, right?
MR. TANAKA: Yes.
CO-CH..L\IR MEDEIROS: Than a pole fishermen, but and maybe the other testifiers would be able to
answer this in more depth. But prior to the signs being erected were there any problems with
the Police, you know, coming dov.'ll and kind of seeing the cars parked out there during those
hours of night fishing? Did the Police have any problems with that?

- 14-

PUBLIC WORKS AND FACILITIES COMMITTEE
COllllcii of the County of Maui

June 4, 2008

MR. TANAKA: I'm not, I cannot answer that question.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. I'll probably ask some of the fisher ... the pole fishermen.
MR. TANAKA: Yeah, I have no knowledge about the Police have problems with. Sorry, Council
Member.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. But what, once again thank you for your testimony and for being
here this morning.
MR. TANAKA: Thank you, Council Member.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Tanaka.
MR. TANAKA: Thank you, Chair.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Next testifier on PWF-52 would be Wayne Kobayashi.
MR. KOBAYASHI: Hi. Good morning.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: And, Mr. Kobayashi, just to remind you three minutes, yeah.
MR. KOBAYASHI: Yeah.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. KOBAYASHI: Mine going be fast.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: You going be fast? Okay.
MR. KOBAYASHI: Good morning, Members of the Committee. My name is Wayne Kobayashi. I
represent actually the fishing community. I've been fishing for 46 years. Recently my wife
and daughter took up the sport. Every time we wake up we fmd out that we lose access to
beaches, right now, along Kihei Road, Makena, Lahaina, Stable Road, Central Maui. You
know I understand that part of the problem or most of the problem might be to the homeless
but, you know, we need to take issue with that, address it, correct it, because it seems wherever
the problem goes we suffer.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
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MR. KOBAYASHI: So, you know, basically as, as for me fishing is part of the culture of Hawaii. If
we can just keep it like that, you know, it will be cool. Thank you.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Questions for Mr. Kobayashi, please? Mr. Medeiros?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair. Mr. Kobayashi, thank you for your testimony and for being
here this morning. And you, you have an extensive years of fishing, 46 years, that's a long time
and I think it's admirable that your vl/ife and daughter are taking up the sport. And as you
stated, you know, it's part of our culture in Hawaii. And you're a pole fishennen and do pole
fishing at night down in that area?
MR. KOBAYASHI: Yeah.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. And so, when, before the signs were erected and you could park
along the road there, were there any problems as far as the Police having concerns with
vehicles along there?
MR. KOBAYASHI: No.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: No problems so.
MR. KOBAYASHI: No.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: No notices on your cars or -MR. KOBAYASHI: No.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: --citations or anything? Okay. And have you been one of the members of
the fishing community that have met with the Parks Department to come up with ideas -MR. KOBAYASHI: Yeah.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: --to address, you know, fishennen's accommodations down there?
MR. KOBAYASHI: I was there eight weeks ago.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. And but you haven't heard a response from them as far -MR. KOBAYASHI: Nothing.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: --the ideas that were raised?
MR. KOBAYASHI: No.
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CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. Well, thank you for your testimony this morning and for being here.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Other questions for the testifier? If none, I do have one for
you, Mr. Kobayashi. Prior to the signs being put up and you'd go night fishing how many cars
were parked along that roadway?
MR. KOBAYASHI: Prior to the signs going up?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Prior to the signs going up.
MR. KOBAYASHI: The most we counted were between 60 and 70.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Sixty to seventy cars.
MR. KOBAYASHI: Yeah.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: And were, do you believe most of them were fishermen?
MR. KOBAYASHI: No, I would guess at the most three to four.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Three to four. Because I took a ride last night down there. There were
three cars. This was about 8:15 and obviously the fishermen weren't there. I could see that but
I knew prior to that' cause I had driven down that area -MR. KOBAYASHI: Well, see ...
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: --the immense amount of cars. And, and I, I just trying to say I agree with
you, you are being punished for another problem we have that exists in our community. But it
also is a safety issue because there were kids and other people allover the place and I think you
can agree with that. And that was why the concern was raised. But I do agree with you we
need to find amicable ways to work with the fishing community not to penalize them to find
ways to ensure that they can be and enjoy. And it was brought up in our prior conversation.
So, let me assure you we will on this for you -MR. KOBAYASHI: Thank you.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: --and make it fair.
MR. KOBAYASHI: Okay.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
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MR. KOBAYASffi: Thank you.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: The next testifier is Brian Yoshikawa. And Brian also has given written
testimony. Go ahead, Mr. Yoshikawa.
MR. YOSHIKAWA: Good morning, Council. I submitted my written testimony because I know I not
going have enough time to go over everything I wrote here. My name is Brian Yoshikawa.
I'm a pole fishermen, I'm a spear fishermen, I'm a small business owner, and I sell fishing
tackle for my main line of business. I'm very disappointed that this has gone this far because it
appears that PWF-52 really is targeted at the homeless. And if the homeless is the issue deal
with the homeless because at some point they all going take their cars out of there but the
homeless still going be in the park. If you guys don't believe me I wrote Mr. Helm a letter two
weeks ago, I said, brah, you go walk, walk from the river mouth up to Camp 1. Since this
parking ban went in there's more people living in the park. Some of 'em are not locals
anymore. These are tourists that used to have transient vacation rentals. I guarantee you that
because I don't see locals camping with wind surfboards. These guys are camping with wind
surfboards. Okay.
I speaking from what I see and this is bothering me because as these other fishermen pointed
out we are losing so much fishing grounds in Central Maw it's pathetic. Guys in Baltimore get
more access to fishing than we do here on Maw. You know and I really want you guys to take
this to heart. If you guys get kids like I do, I running out of places to take my kids. The place I
took my kid fishing this weekend, the other night one guy got killed on his motorcycle. We're
running out of places. You guys think about that. Okay. So, I really, really want you guys to
look hard at this because this Amala Place is bordered by private property on both sides. From
the wastewater treatment plant if you go west it's all private. Get one small access at Hale
Nanea but maybe, you know, five, six cars can park there to go fish. On the other end, if you
go Stable Road I got hassled by the landowners in there. You cannot park along there and walk
back in towards the park. So where we supposed to go? Where are we supposed to go? And I
want to work with you guys but all I ask is, you know, let's play ball. No take your ball and go
home. Thank you.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Yoshikawa. Questions for the testifier? Mr. Yoshikawa,
just, in, in, in what you just said, we do have to work on this problem and that's what this is all
about. And we'll try to get in more and hopefully the Department will work with you folks
more closely. So, feel free to call upon us, and the Council, so that we can assist you in that
area also.
MR. YOSHIKAWA: Okay.
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CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Because I too want to see fishing grounds because my family loves to fish
but, yeah, I agree you can't go harbors anymore, you can't go a lot of places. They all shut
down.
MR. YOSHIKAWA: Thank you for recognizing that.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: And, yeah, no, I understand and it's very frustrating. So, let's see what we
can do because we're losing one real key element of our culture. Fishing.
MR. YOSHIKAWA: Yeah.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: So, tbank you.
MR. YOSHIKAWA: Thank you .

• • . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: That was our last public testifier. I will give one more opportunity to
anyone in the gallery who wants to testifY on PWF-52. Seeing none, I will request that public
testimony be closed for PWF-52 with no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. At this time, along tbe same lines, I would like to call up Public
Works Director Milton Arakawa to give us an overview on this and then also ask the Parks
Department Mr. Helm to give us an overview after Public Works.
MS. ARAKAWA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. The item before you today is a proposed bill for an ordinance
to prohibit on street parking on botb sides of Amala Place between 10:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m. The
item was referred to tbe Committee back in August of 2007. Amala Place as you know is
located adjacent to Kanaha Beach Park and extends to Hobron Avenue. The Office oftbe Mayor
had been working with tbe Department of Parks and Recreation, tbe Police Department, and
otber agencies in addressing illegal camping at Kanaha Beach Park. Since one of the issues
connected witb illegal camping is tbe use of Amala Place as an area to park vehicles for extended
periods of time or to park and sleep overnight, tbe prohibition of parking is intended to
discourage illegal overnight camping activities at Kanaha Beach Park.
The Committee requested comments from tbe Police Department and a response was received by
the Committee dated January 15,2008. And generally the Police Department noted there were
no objections to tbe proposed amendment at, at tbat time. The Committee also requested
comments from the Traffic Safety Council, however, the Council, the Traffic Safety Council has
not been able to make quorum at several scheduled meetings and has yet to provide the
Committee with feedback on tbis item. The Committee also requested that the Department of
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Parks and Recreation provide the rationale for the installation of signs prohibiting parking along
Amala Place. The Department of Parks and Recreation noted that they have installed no parking
allowed and no parking, no overnight parking from 8:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. daily along Amala
Place. The Department notes that Chapter 13.04.020 of the Code gives them the authority to
manage access roads within County parks, and DPR's park security officers monitor Amala,
Amala Street [sic] for illegal parking on a daily basis and are authorized to issue parking
citations as necessary.
I would also note that we, in reviewing our files we have found a map showing Kanaha Beach
Park being conveyed to the County via Executive Order No. 2358 and the area of the executive
order does include Amala Place. There's also an addition to Kanaha Beach Park conveyed to the
County via Executive Order No. 3727 and this is the parcel of land between the existing
developed portions of Kanaha Beach Park and the County wastewater treatment facility. The
second executive order also includes Amala Place up to the drainage ditch near that Valley Isle
Produce or Hale Nanea entrance. So that concludes my, my comments
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Arakawa. I will have our Legislative Assistant,
Mr. Jensen; pass out those maps that have been referenced to. If you would do that please.
Zach, if you would like to add your overview, please.
MR. HELM: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thanks, Milton, for your report regarding the Amala Place
parking signs. Yes, we have, you know, a lot of thought on, on these issues in the past but, you
know, during the, the decision making regarding installing these signs I believe that, you know,
at that time we felt that, you know, we had to address some of the concerns that we had been
experiencing regarding illegal campers, derelict vehicles parking, and criminal activities that
probably was, you know, happening during ... prior to us installing these signs. So, you know,
as you can see it has made a big improvement since these signs and, you know, we did put signs
up from the, the end of the Amala Street [sic] which, which signs are installed all the way up to
the, just before the sewer, sewer treatment center.
Most of the signs that were put up beginning the Kaa Point Road you going back to the sewer
treatment center are "no overnight parking" signs. And the signs were installed on, on the park
property side of the Amala Street [sic] shoulders. The other types of sign were "no parking
allowed" was installed in certain areas to where the park is and these are the areas that we
identified where we had a lot of activities going on, you know, the drinking, you know, that
type of activities, things in that nature. And we've experienced a lot of vehicles that were
abandoned there so, so we, we addressed those concerns and we did install those signs. So
that's pretty much what we did and we, we did have the authority to put these signs up at those
areas due to the fact of the Chapter 13.04.020 gives the Department that legislative authority to,
to install these signs. So that's pretty much it.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO:
Medeiros?

Thank you, Mr. Helm.
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CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair. First, my questions are for Director Arakawa, being that
the, well, first of all, the ordinance specifies a time of prohibition from J 0:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m.
The Parks letter requested 8:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. so with that discrepancy are we going with,
and this may not be for you but maybe for the Parks or the Corp. Counsel, so what is the time
as stated on the ordinance or as requested by the Parks Department? Because I believe your
signs say 8:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m.
MR. HELM: Yeah.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: And the ordinance says 10:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m.
MR. HELM: Okay. This is a rule that, you know, I mean this is the decision that we made according
to the parks closures. We normally close our parks' gates at 8:00 o'clock p.m. so we went
according to the closure of the gates. So, we, we wanted to be consistent in that so that's why
we carne out with 8:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: But how you going reconcile that with the ordinance saying 10:00 p.m.?
Because the ordinance cannot say one thing and the sign say something different.
MR. ARAKAWA: Councilmember Medeiros, I think the original submittal was a bill for an ordinance
to establish the prohibition on parking but subsequent to that original submittal Parks is
asserting that this is a Parks road under their jurisdiction therefore they will, they've basically
erected the signs administratively.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. And, and so my next question is that the ordinance says Amala Place
and that means from Hobron to the end of Amala Place. So if this ordinance is applying to the
entire Amala Place and jf you look at the memo from Sergeant Orikasa to Chief Phillips they
have concerns that some of that road may be owned by A & B. So, how are we doing an
ordinance that may affect private property and roads?
MR. ARAKAWA: The issue, the general issue before the Committee is whether or not to impose any
kind of parking restrictions on Amala Place. I had mentioned some of the executive orders that
apply most of Amala Place. The Wailuku section of Amala Place from Hobron to just about
that, that drainage ditch by, by Valley Isle Produce -CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. ARAKAWA: --is owned by Alexander & Baldwin and maintained by the County. So, just that
short stretch is not part of the, the two executive orders. The remaining stretch of Amala Place
would be under one of, either one of the remaining executive orders.
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CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. So, is that, does that require a change in OUT ordinance to specifY
that from Hobron to the end of A & B property that this ordinance doesn't apply to that?
MR. ARAKAWA: It depends on where the Committee believes parking or no parking, you know,
prohibition should or should not apply basically. So that's just the, the whole issue. So once
that, the policy issue is decided then we can go from there.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: I see. And, and the reason for the Department of Public Works involvement
in proposing this bill is that because it concerns County roads?
MR. ARAKAWA: Yeah. We were basically asked to assist the Parks Department in providing the
submittal. We had basically assumed that it was a road under OUT Department's jurisdiction but
in reviewing the files there is the, the two executive orders that would seem to imply that it
really is a Parks road. So, the only stretch of Amala Place which is really under OUT jurisdiction
is that short stretch from Hobron to the drainage ditch by Valley Isle Produce.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: So, in your knowledge of this then the Parks doesn't require an ordinance
for their no parking signs because they have legislative authority to do so?
MR. HELM: Yeah, that's correct.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: So, so the ordinance isn't something you now require for the actions you
want to take with the erecting of signs?
MR. HELM: Yeah. We're, you know, we're just going according to the administrative rules that we're
following and trying to address those parking concerns with, with the signs we have now.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. Mr. Chairman, I'd like to give my colleagues, you know, time for
their questions. I was mainly wanting to focus my questions to Director Arakawa because of
the road jurisdiction issue but I'd like to ask more questions of the Deputy Director of Parks
regarding meetings with the fishermen on this Amala Place.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. I want to make one correction if I may. The wastewater
treatment plant site is a different executive order and that's not part of this. Is that correct,
Mr. Arakawa?
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MR. ARAKA WA: Our review of the maps show there is an executive order for the treatment plant
site but the executive order which pertains to the addition to Kanaha Beach Park includes the
Amala Place frontage along that particular executive order as well as Amala Place extending in
front of the treatment plant site all the way to the, the drainage.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: So that would be included?
MR. ARAKAWA: In the addition to Kanaha Beach Park executive order.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I just wanted clarification. Other questions? Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Just for clarification. So, the executive order would indicate
that this is an access road rather than a public road as mentioned.
MR. ARAKAWA: Yes, from, from the drainage ditch basically to the end of Kanaha Beach Park is
covered either on the Executive Order 3727 or 2358. So one of those two executive orders
covers the land area for Amala Place.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. And, and the other question that I have is in regards to
the treatment plant. I was under the impression that the treatment plant was provided by
Alexander & Baldwin during I think Mayor Carvalho's time.
MR. ARAKAWA: I'd have to go back and check but the, the tax maps that we have show that there is
a separate Executive Order No. 3006 pertaining to the treatment plant site.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Can you check and then let me know? I'm kind of curious.
MR. ARAKAWA: If you like I can try and dig up the actual executive orders and we can transmit that
to the Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Fine. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I have a question.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Council Chair Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know this morning we've been receiving concerns from
individuals regarding their, their hobby, their recreational activity of shoreline fishing. So,
Corp. Counsel, maybe you can assist the Committee this morning by fully understanding
already there is some degree of acknowledgement of access because they utilizing the property
for their recreational purpose. So, agreeing to that what obligation does the County have to
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either continue to maintain the amount of access that currently exists or, or can we make
additional restrictions or adjust the parameters so that while we still provide access, the amount
of access may not be at the same level that currently exist. Is there any legalities or, or rules of,
of procedure that we need to know about prior to making a decision on this issue?
MR. UEOKA: It's a private, well, it's County owned park so I'm assuming we have the authority to
restrict access to the beach park or parking along the beach park. The beach of course is
State-owned, you know, up to the high-water mark, and access to that, through our park is what
we can restrict because it is a beach park. I'm not aware of any, I guess, procedure we'd have
to go through to ... (end of tape, start 2A at 10: 12 a. m.). . . changing the hours of the beach
park and the parking in front of it. According to the Code right now, the Director does have the
authority to restrict parking and set hours for the beach parks. I hope that answers.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, what I really want to know is, you know, you cited something
that is within our jurisdiction which is we know we can regulate activity on County property
but nonetheless we are required to provide public access to shoreline. So, knowing that what is
the requirements of us to maintain this certain level of access for our resident fishermen? Do
we need to provide ten accesses no less than 10 feet wide each? Do we need to provide one
50-foot wide access lane so that emergency vehicles can go in? Do we need to provide
100-yards of access? You know what do we need to ... you know, we listening to the concerns
we need to know what we are need to deal with regarding the factors and the, the degrees of
law. Because while you stated one law that says we have the right to regulate and control our
property, we also have another law that requires us to provide access for gathering rights
whether it be for the native Hawaiian or just the traditional beach access for the community. So
what is the balance? We need to know so we can make the right, right decisions.
MR. UEOKA: I can look further into that and get back to the Committee on the issue.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And, and while you look at that if Mr. Arakawa, Chairman,
can help us with maybe also the dates of the executive orders so we can kind of place it in the
timeframe of understanding. If this was all in the '60s when we first endeavored and did our
sewage treatment program I think under Mayor Carvalho that we moved forward and went big
time under Mayor, the first Mayor Tavares there maybe some conditions of that transfer of land
that we might need to be aware of.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Mr. Arakawa, would you be able to provide that to us?
MR. ARAKAWA: I can dig up the executive orders and provide copies to the Committee.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
MR. JENSEN: Mr. Chair?
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CO-CHAIR VICTORlNO: Yes. Go ahead, Mr. Jensen.
MR. JENSEN: Copies of the executive orders are in the, in the Committee file. Executive Order
2358, the initial executive order was dated January 9, 1968. And the subsequent order 3727
was dated February 26, 1998.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: What is the second one, please, Mr. Jenkins [sic]?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Repeat that.
MR. JENSEN: Executive Order 3727 was dated February 26, 1998.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Was that ever offered to the County where the
County went through a procedure to formally accept the property through the, of the executive
order?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Jensen?
MR. JENSEN: I'm unaware. The Department may have comment on that. I will note that the
subsequent Executive Order 3727 does clearly specifY two purposes. It specified an addition to
Kanaha Beach Park as well as roadway parcel seeming to differentiate the two.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, one more question, please.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you for your indulgence. And thank you, Mr. Jenkins [sic]
unless Mr. Arakawa might know. What are the parameters of the permitted uses within the
executive orders? Do, do we have that information, Mr. Chairman? You know, you know like
let's say for the Kahului Harbor, right, that, that infill portion that was executive ordered at one
time before we gave it back to the State but was specific only for park purposes only. So we
were restricted on what we could and could not do on that property. What this Committee
would like to know is if are there restrictions or parameters on what was permitted through this
Governor's Executive Order?
MR. UEOKA: My-CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Ueoka, go ahead.
MR. UEOK..A.: --my understanding is that these two Kanaha Park parcels are under a general
recreational public use type of purpose under the EO.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: For both orders?
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MR. UEOKA: Urn.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That includes the treatment plant?
MR. UEOKA: I'm not sure about the treatment plant. I've looked at the two EOs for different
matters. I've never actually investigated the treatment plant being on that parcel. But as far as
the TMKs associated with it it's for recreational use.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you. I would ask that at the appropriate time prior
to your recommendation if you might, I might request a recess with you.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: That, that will be fine.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you for that question, Mr. Hokama. This
brings out a question that I have in regards to the use of the EO. I remember when we were
talking about the Central Maui Raceway Park. The idea was of utilizing part of the area for
storing vehicles by a for-profit company. So now if the park is designated for recreational use
can for-profit business utilize the parks?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Helm, do you have a response?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Can a for-profit business utilize a park that was EO'd to the
County to make a profit?
MR. HELM: Oh, I'm not sure. I can't answer that at this time. That's just something that I need to
find out. I don't have an answer for that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Maybe Corporation Counsel?
MR. UEOKA: The DLNR has, came to speak with us about similar issues, the Parks Department and
Corporation Counsel, and they would like to see some type of plan that would go to the Board
of Land and Natural Resources regarding that type of activity going on on EO'd lands. That's
'cause a lot of parks on Maui, beach parks are EO'd from the State to the County so it is an
issue that will require more input from both the Department of Land and Natural Resources and
the Parks Department. They're investigating it.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, it's an issue that is being, trying to be resolved between the
County and DLNR in regards to for-profit utilizing parks EO'd to the County?
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MR. UEOKA: Yeah. I believe Director Horcajo is working with the DLNR right now on the issue.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much. Chairman, I don't know what the
Chair's actual recommendation to the Committee will be. I would hope that the Chair would
consider a potential deferral of this item until the Department and the fishermen have the
opportunity to try to resolve some of the access issues. I believe that Mr. Hokama has brought
up the access requirements that I believe we need to seriously address. I just think there's a lot
more that we need to address before moving forward at this point. So, I would hope that a
deferral would be a consideration. Thank you, Chairman.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And you're reading my mind because that's exactly where I
was going with this. But, Mr. Medeiros?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair. So, my understanding, Parks Department, is that you no
longer require this ordinance because you have legislative authority, and I think Corp. Counsel
has, has confmned that to erect those signs?
MR. UEOKA: Yes. They have the authority to put up the signs.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. So, my next question is for Public Works. Are you planning to
propose an ordinance to put up no parking signs in the section that is privately owned?
Because this ordinance says, you know, Amala Road which is Hobron to the end of the road.
MR. ARAKAWA: That's an area where the, the Council does have jurisdiction but I would take your
recommendation as far as what you want to, you know, what kind of policy you want to
establish with regard to that section of the road. If the Committee sees fit to pass the ordinance
then certainly we would erect the signs. But I guess the, the primary area of contention here
IS --

CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. ARAKAWA: --more towards Kanaha, Kanaha Beach Park as opposed to the area by close to
Hobron. But again it's, you know, up to the Committee.
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CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for that response. And, Deputy Director Helm, I want to
inquire because, you know, we have these gentlemen that have come this morning that testified
from the fishing community and they have stated that they did meet with the Parks Department
and they're understanding was that there would be a response on the Parks Department as to
their concerns and what could be done in trying to come up with a plan where their fishing
activities would not be jeopardized. So where did that go and what is the status of the Parks
meeting with the fishing community?
MR. HELM: Yeah. Councilmember Medeiros, first of all, I would like to thank the, the testifiers for
coming, you know. You know we've met once and we're not concluding this issue. We just
have not set another date for meeting again. I'm pretty sure it's in the very near, near future.
So, our Chief of Recreation will be setting up another meeting with the local fishermens [sic J.
And, and, you know, I'm, we're, we're willing to work together, you know, that's the whole,
the bottomline. And, you know, I, I understand very much where they're coming from. You
know it's a cultural thing that we can't, you know, we can't neglect. You know it's, it's
something that we need to, you know, support. So that's where I'm coming from. I'm, I'm,
you know, I'm going to try to do what we can to work together. You know I apologize for not
getting back to you folks on a timely manner but we are working on setting up another meeting
and try to resolve this issue regarding the fishermen's concerns.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Yeah. I appreciate your response. And, you know, when this issue first
came forward for kind of discussing this issue prior to even coming to Committee, you know,
some of the concerns I raised was how does this affect fishennen and secondly how does it
affect Hawaiian gathering rights in the area as far as materials along the beach and as far as,
you know, subsenance [sic], subsenance [sic] from the ocean and so forth. So, I agree with
Member Mateo. I think we need to consider deferring this item if that would be the
recommendation of the Chair so that we can better prepare to answer some of these questions
and concerns. But thank you for your responses. Mahalo, Chair.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions? Yes, Chair Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Has the Department utilized the, the current law in our Mali
County Code because we do have an ordinance already in effect regarding overnight parking
and I believe that's, that's between 2:00 and 5:00 a.m. or--Corp. Counsel, 2:00 and 6:00? So
we already have a law on the books, why is that current provision insufficient to take care the
needs of what is being proposed to the Committee today? And has it been utilized whereby the
Department has contacted the Police Department for assistance in adhering to the current
overnight parking ordinance?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr., Corp. Counsel?
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MR. UEOKA: Currently, 10.48.110 All Night Parking, it says no person shall park a vehicle on any
roadway for a period of time longer than 60 minutes between the hours of 2:00 a.m. and 6:00
a.m. I'm not sure what the policy behind, I guess, Mr. Helm's stated the policy behind
8:00 p.m. was when the park closes. A period of 60 minutes I guess would be difficult for
enforcement reasons between 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. to have an hour park and have someone.
I'm not quite sure. It is there though the, the 60-minute provision where you could park for 60
minutes, move your park, park for 60 minutes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So, why is that law insufficient or does not apply to this situation?
Why do I, why does this Committee need to look at this new proposal when we have the on the
books?
MR. HELM: You know for, for the Parks point of view regarding the decision of having the signs
from 8:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m., I think it, you know, we were trying to address some of the
concerns regarcling people parking there during, during the evening. And, you know, and that,
you know, we was trying to resolve that issue and that's probably the main concern because
we've, we've noticed there has tremendous improvement regarding the, the illegal, well, I
guess you can say illegal campers that were parking there has decreased tremendously. So, you
know, I think, I think we need to go back on the table and maybe discuss this further because
there are some other, you know, users for the park and including the fishermen. But, you know,
I really, I really think that we addressed some of the concerns that we've had in the past which
at one time we've had 60,70 even 100 vehicles parked there during, during the evenings. So
it's something that we, we had addressed and right now it has worked. And, you know, the
Police Department and our private contractor, security contractor, and our park rangers had
better control over the, the illegal parking and the illegal campers.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Anything else?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, Chairman. I would support a deferral. It appears we, it
appears that there needs to be a lot more dialogue. I still don't understand why the current laws
of the Code, Maui County Code, is insufficient to address the needs of the Department and why
we need to have another law to address something we've already legislated on. So, you know, I
would agree with some of the other Committee Members that this needs a hell of a lot more
thought.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. If no other discussion, I will ask for a recommendation. If I
may make a recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, your recommendation.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Chairman, your recommendation.
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CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. The Chair would like to entertain a motion to defer this
matter.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Second.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: It's been moved by Co-Chair Medeiros, seconded by Member Mateo. No
other discussion. All those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed?

AYES:

CounciImembers Hokama, Mateo, and Pontanilla;
and Co-Chairs Medeiros and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

VOTE:

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

DEFER.

CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Let the record show five ayes, no opposed. Thank you very much and let
me assure you there's a lot more work that needs to be done. Thank you.

PWF-72

PRomBITION OF DRINKING NEAR PLAYGROUND AREAS

(C.c. No. 08-76)

CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Moving on I'll open up testimony to PWF, PWF-72. And PWF-72
is prohibiting drinking near playground areas. Anyone wish to testifY? Seeing none, I would
like to recommend closure of public testimony of PWF -72.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No objections.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: And have no objections?
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COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. The Committee IS III receipt of the following County
Conununication No. 08-76, from Councilmember Michael P. Victorino, transmitting a draft
bili, amending Chapter 13.04, Maui County Code, to prohibit drinking in parks containing
playground equipments or in close proximity to playgrounds during specific time periods; to
correspondence dated May 28, 2008, from the Department of Corporation Counsel,
transmitting the proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
CHAPTER 13.04, MAUl COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO RECREATIONAL AREA
REGULATIONS". The purpose of the proposed bill is to amend Chapter 13.04, Maui County
Code, to prohibit drinking in parks containing playgrounds or in close proximity to playgrounds
during specific time periods. At this time, I would like to can upon the Parks and Recreation to
comment on the proposed bill. I wish to point out the Department only had a few days to
review this bill, and that we appreciate your efforts to provide some introductory conunents at
this time.
MR. HELM: Thank you, Mr. Chair Victorino and Members of the Public Works and Facility [sic]
Conunittee. There has been some concerns regarding the issue regarding drinking near
playground areas in the County. I think one of the parks that was addressed was located in the
West, West Maui area. And, and I think, Chair, we've, we've discussed this at a meeting with the
conununity in Lahaina.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Good.
MR. HELM: And this issue was brought up. There's approximately 30 parks with playground
equipment. Some of the parks are passive parks. Some of 'em are with recreational facilities
like pavilions and, you know, picnic facilities, picnic tables and people, where normally go to for
their picnics. And you do have these structures in these parks. So, with that in mind I think
every park might be looked at in a different way. So, I think this is where we need to probably
have more discussion from, you know, maybe the conununity at this time because I would see
every, every park that have playground equipment may be, you know, viewed differently. So
that's where it's at but we do have concerns.
As a matter of fact, Honokowai in Lahaina I think we've had issues regarding people drinking
excessively, you know, while, you know, kids are, are attending the playgrounds. So, I think
that's where it's at and I haven't had any further discussions since that last meeting we had, Chair
Victorino. So that's where it's at.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. At this time, I'd also like to call the representatives up from
the Maui Police Department. Today representing the Police Department is Captain Victor
Ramos and Sergeant Stephen Orikasa to give their input if that's okay. If that's all right with
the Committee Members, please.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, gentlemen, for being so patient. If, Captain Ramos, you'd like
to take the lead and then Sergeant Orikasa can, can chime in. You can go ahead.
MR. RAMOS: Vic Ramos, Commander of Wailuku Patrol. I usually defer these things to Sergeant
Orikasa who is my Administrative Sergeant. Lucky guy.
MR. ORIKASA: Good morning, Mr. Chair, Committee Members. As far as the proposal of the
prohibited drinking in the parks, unfortunately, I did not have any documents to review prior to
today but I will entertain any questions you might have for us.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Questions from the Committee Members for the Police first? Member
Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you for being here, Captain Ramos, and
Sergeant Orikasa. Fast question. On an average, how many calls you get on an average per
day like in regards to alcohol consumption, intoxication in our parks in Maui County?
MR. RAMOS: I don't know the exact numbers but we don't get too many calls regarding that kind of
calls for services.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Yes, Co-Chair Medeiros?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair. Captain Ramos and Sergeant Orikasa, thanks for being
here. So, currently, how do you apply the laws currently as far as drinking in playground or
near playground or park areas as we currently have in the books?
MR. RAMOS: I believe the only park in, here in District 1 in Wailuku that prohibits drinking in parks
is Keopuolani.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: I see. Okay. And so your enforcement of that would, would be if there was
a complaint called in to check on some excessive drinking or violation of the actual ordinance
say at Keopuolani then the Police would go and investigate that complaint or report.
MR. RAMOS: That's correct.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. All right. Thank you, Police Department. Mahalo, Mr. Chair.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Other questions for the Police Department? I have one for
you. I have been told in particular areas like West Maw and South Maui as was brought up
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we've had problems not only with excessive drinking, vulgarity but also damage, vandalism,
which has been indirectly or directly connected to this. Are you aware of some of the problems
that I'm speaking of on the other districts?
MR. RAMOS: As I used to work in Kihei back in 2005 - 2006 so I am aware of some of the issues
that, you know, about drinking in parks and specifically Kalama Park. They have the pavilions
that's located right next to the playground over there where the children play on the monkey
gym and whatnot. And I know that the parents had concerns about, you know, the people
drinking there. And, and for the most part it's been, and it's been the homeless that's hanging
out there all day and get drunk. And it's just uncomfortable for the parents to bring their parent,
their kids there to play.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Ramos. The other question I had was with the
present laws that we have once someone is, someone caIls in a complaint that somebody is
unruly or, or vulgar or whatever, what are the steps that you take to try to rectifY the situation,
Captain Ramos?
MR. RAMOS: We can do a number of things. We could go there and we can issue a citation
depending on the, the ordinance if it's a violation or whatnot. We could just document the case.
Have the people move on and with, with the advice that if they come back they, they will be
arrested if their behavior continues or we could just go there and depending on the, the kind of
crime if it's a misdemeanor we can go ahead and, and make the, the arrest.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you very much. Other questions? Yes, Chair, I mean,
Vice-Chair Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman Victorino, thank you. And, and for, for either. I guess part
of the issue would be how to enforce because a lot of our County's problems is at times the
inability to enforce a lot of our ordinances. So, because law already exists in terms of drinking
in the parks and now we're being real specific in addition to that, how does the Department
intend on aggressively pursuing the enforcement of new additions or, or new bills that, that we
continue to pass?
MR. RAMOS: If you increase the, the parks for ... that prohibit drinking we'll go ahead and, and step
up enforcement there. If you can put within those bills an ordinance specifics ... a violation or
misdemeanor that would really kind of help us out when it comes to testifYing in court
especially because that's the ultimate outcome of any officer going to a case is prosecution,
corrective behavior so it doesn't happen again.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: So, so then if in incidences like this because we're now referencing
specifics in parks, the, would the parks rangers also playa part in the enforcement?
MR. RAMOS: I'm not sure in can, I'm not sure in could answer that question.
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay.
Department when they return.

Thank you.

I'll just, Chairman, thank you, I'll ask the

CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Council Chair Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just so I can have a good understanding of this proposal. Under
Section 2 No. 11 is, is there a specific reason why we would not apply this to Molokai? I mean
is there something that we should be aware of why this ordinance is drafted the way it is? Why
not Lanai?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Or Hana?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Hana, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: That was a difficult one, but I'll let Vice-Chair Mateo answer.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much. I guess when the discussion occurred
a long time ago, those issues of drinking in the parks, Chairman Hokama--excuse me--Chairman
Kawano was still, was still with us. And when that whole issue arose, the restrictions to County
parks for Molokai was ... the fact that on Molokai, we had one community center, Mitchell
Pauole Center, and one on the island's east end.... (end o/tape, start 2B at 10:42 a.m.) . .. The
availability, in terms of the utilization for the community's use for parties, we did not have other
options. Because like anything else, this is one of the ordinances that once we start to include
exceptions, there's really no need to do the damn ordinance because there's always an exception.
You can always ... you cannot drink in the park bllt you can if you get one permit. It's either
we're going to do it or we're not going to do it. But the, the reference to Molokai being exempt
was, was many years ago because of the unavailability of community centers or other facilities
large enough to accommodate community's parties and their request for alcohol consumption at
those times.
I don't know why it exists in this particular bill but I do know that our community at this point is
currently working on a petition that will be submitted to this, to this body asking us for the
removal of the, of that exemption. And until that comes in I'm not ready to remove it at this
particular point because it's coming and it's, it's community driven because as I said this is
another bill that comes with pukas, all exceptions. So, that was, that was the history of it a long
time ago because it was the limitations of access of facilities. Thank you.
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CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Mateo. Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Isn't it good when you have tenure -CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: That's true.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --on the Council. I mean it just prove my point about certain,
certain reasons why it, it assist the County to have institutional knowledge and, and history
because I had tended to have forgotten under Chairman Kawano that that was one of his
concerns. And Mr. Mateo did not bring it up but if you also look, Chairman, around Pauole
Center basically who owns all that land? While the County utilizes it it's not our property. It is
Molokai Ranch property until we made the effort to secure Duke Maliu and some other
facilities. So, I can appreciate that recall by Mr. Mateo that that truly helps.
I'm, I'm just trying to find a way that, you know, it always tends that the law abiding resident is
asked to sacrifice additional freedoms who does things responsibly. You know there's many
people that go to the park they light their hibachi, they have their one, two beers while grilling
and they're preparing food for their family. Very responsible. They clean up. They leave. Not
a issue. But yet they are the ones that we are going to impact by potential legislation like this
to curb irresponsible behavior by the few that we hear from the Police Department those that
have, they live and breathe to drink everyday or, you know, those that have issues, other social
problems but impacts the regular residents use of their own facilities. So, I just ask that we take
that into consideration, Chairman. I'd like to see if there's a way that we can still allow the
responsible resident the use of his freedoms that is when exercised appropriately is not a bad
thing. It is not a bad thing. They're very responsible. I'm going, gosh, you know, what better
way to teach your family of how to do appropriate behavior in public places.
You know so if there's ways that the Police Department can give us recommendations I'm very
open. I would hate to, for us to continue to take away liberties and freedoms from our
individual abiding residents to address the few that screws it up. Thank you, Chairman.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And again this was eommunity driven by West and South
Maui concerned citizens like Molokai because of the, the challenges. So, again, there is an
outcry in the community that asking for some help in this area and this was one step in maybe
the discussion purposes, maybe for more work to be done on this. And this is not the end all. I
bring this forward so that the community understands. You're absolutely correct, Chair
Hokam80 we do pay for the sins of the few, those of us who are law abiding, and it's kind of
sad. But I also understand if we don't give the Police the necessary authority, if we don't put
certain things in place it makes their job very difficult because you got to prove that that person
is causing a problem. If they're just drinking and cussing when the Police show up they stop.
What happens then? No proof other than you said and I say I didn't. And our children should
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not be exposed to these kinds that's why my whole idea was to be around playground
equipment for which little children are exposed.
I don't drink. I don't need to drink to have fun but unfortunately there a lot of that don't. So, I
will ask the Department now. I thank the Police Department for your input and we 'Will come
back for more discussion and maybe some ideas. And in fact, Captain Ramos, if the
Department and Sergeant Orikasa has some ideas would you forward it to our, to Co-Chair's
Medeiros and myself so we can add and look upon this more in line with what you're thinking.
MR. RAMOS: Sure.
MR. ORIKASA: Sure.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you. rlliet you go at this time. Thank you very much.
I'll call the Parks and Rec Department. Okay. Okay. Yeah. Department, you've heard some
of the concerns and I think, I think there's more work that needs to be done with this. And I
will ask if you want to put anymore input, more questions from the ... but go ahead,
Mr. Miyazono.
MR. MIYAZONO: Yes, I do have a few comments. I think it's very important as we take a look at

our playground facilities, our playground structures. We need to take a look at what exactly
the, the use of the facility is for. If you take a look at where some of our playground structures
are located we, we got some playground structures located at One Alii Park. I do know that it's
an area where they have parties and events. We also have playground structures located at
Kamaole III Park and that's where you have a lot of picnics and, you know, you know, there are
individuals that will have one or two but I think it's very important that we look at the type of
activity and what is the park being used for before making a decision. And eventually we're
just looking at the facilities that we have currently. Eventually our intent is to increase the
amount of playground structures in our facilities. So I think it's important that we look at the
larger picture and, and base it on that decision, and based on the impact on the community and
the users of the park. You know so I think I just wanted to put that comment. I think it's very
important that we take a look at the real picture and see what's the long-term effect is going to
be.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions? Co-Chair Medeiros?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair. Part of the proposal here and even though there isn't a
change I mean the proposal doesn't change this part I guess but I want to know the rationale if
we're considering this why there would be an exception for State and County holidays? Why
wouldn't we apply the prohibition on those days? And this is in the draft ordinance first page at
the very bottom. I mean if we're concerned with drinking around playground areas, why do we
make an exception for Saturday, Sundays or for State and County holidays? And I'm assuming
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Saturdays and Sundays too because it only says Mondays through Fridays. So, what would be
the rationale behind that?
MR. JENSEN: Mr. Chair?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead.
MR. MIYAZONO: Maybe I could just ...
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Go ahead, Mr. Miyazono. And then Mr. Jensen.
MR. MIYAZONO: You know I just wanted to comment on this. You know just to take a look back at
history from the standpoint of this issue being brought up more than once based on my
experience abut drinking in the park. I think this issue has been to my memory at least two or
three times at least coming to the Council. So, basically at that particular time to restrict
drinking in certain areas where there were problems, ifI'm not mistaken, this maybe relative to
the Kamehameha III School. I think that was an issue based on people drinking right next to
the restroom, and, and there's also concern relative to drinking at the War Memorial Complex.
And because of its proximity to the school, to the schools there, Kamehameha III for of course
West Maui and Baldwin Maui for the War Memorial Complex, that particular issue was
addressed the way it is. But it was just based on something that was brought up some times ago
to address drinking in areas close to schools.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: I see. So that's the, probably the rationale that because there's no school on
State and County holidays then the prohibition wouldn't apply.
MR. MIYAZONO: That's correct to my understanding.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: I see. And then my next question is I, I have a concern about the definition
of playground equipment. And I think that was shared by Corp. Counsel Ueoka's
correspondence of May 28, '08, which is in our binders, and in the draft proposal it has a
defmition for playground area and it says recreational equipment but it doesn't specify. And,
and my concern is do soccer goals, do baseball diamond, you know, things like that serve as
recreational equipment and would that include those parks also?
MR. MIYAZONO: You know I certainly agree with you, you know, Councilman Medeiros, from the
standpoint of the defmition of it. And I don't know if Corp. Counsel maybe could refer to it.
But my thought on it was, was basically more towards playground structures relative to, you
know, those that are specifically set to be installed for structures for the children to use and not
include soccer goals or basketball goals and so and so forth. So that's to my understanding. I
don't know if it's anything different. Maybe our Corporation Counsel -CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Well ...
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MR. MIYAZONO: --could comment on it.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Well, let me, let me follow up first before Corp. Counsel gives his input.
So, you, you concur that we need to improve the definition of playground area and recreational
equipment?
MR. MIYAZONO: I agree.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. You think like I do that it should be more specific in the description
and definition?
MR. MIYAZONO: Yes, I do.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. And, Corp. Counsel, if you had anything to add to that, please?
Mr. Chair, if Corp. Counsel could?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, please. Yeah. Go ahead.
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, I would concur that we should probably I guess tighten up the definition of
playground area and playground or recreational equipment. Define it more concisely.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Corp. Counsel. Mahalo, Mr. Chainnan.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I just want to say thank you to the Department for coming out
with a proposal in regards to drinking in our parks where playground equipment is close by
because, you know, we've had a lot of incidents in regards to intoxication and if we're going to
teach our, our youngsters about, you know, the, the use of alcohol then, you know, what place
better than a playground, you know, prohibiting, prohibiting alcohol consumption at that
locations. You know when my son was playing Little League guess what? You know we have
a lot of fun. At the Little League field as soon as the, the game is done, you know, you sit down
under, underneath the coconut tree, have a few, you know, this is the type of stuff that has been
going on for long time. And, and, you know, it's something that we need to really take a look at
in trying to, you know, teach our youngsters, you know, what is right, what is wrong in regards
to alcohol drinking. So thank you for bringing out this proposal.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other discussion? Yes, Mr. Medeiros?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Co-Chair, for my second opportunity. So, hearing the concerns
expressed here and because of the ambiguous or incomplete definition, you know, I'm not sure
what your recommendation will be, Mr. Chairman, but I would suggest that we defer it so we
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could work further on it because, you know, we have heard what's been expressed. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO:
That's my sentiments, Mr. Medeiros.
I thank you for your
recommendation. Any other discussion? Seeing none, I will ask for deferral without any
objections.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (pRESENT: RH, DM, BM, JP, MY)
ACTION:

DEFER.

CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. At this time, this concludes my portion of the meeting. We'll
call a ten-minute recess. We'll reconvene at 11 :05. The Public Works and Facilities Committee
meeting is in recess. . .. (gavel) ...

RECESS:

10:57 a.m.

RECONVENE:

11:10 a.m.•. . (end of tape, start 3A}•••

CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: ... (gavel) . .. The Public Works and Facilities Committee meeting of
June 4, 2008 is now reconvened and called back to order after our recess. Mahalo, Members,
for the short recess. I am Committee Co-Chair Medeiros and I will preside over agenda items
PWF-74 and 78. Before we continue we do have from the Administration here Director of the
Department of Public Works, Milton Arakawa and from the Corp. Counsel we have Mr. Ed
Kushi. We also have available from the Maui Police Department Captain Ramos and Sergeant
Orikasa. At this time, I will accept public testimony on PWF Items 74 and 78. And we have
one person signed up for PWF-74. Kehau Luuwai, if you would come forward please; and
would you state your name and any organization you may be representing .

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY • •.
MS. LUUWAI: Okay. Aloha, my name is Kehau Luuwai. I am the Vice-Principal at lao Intermediate
School and I'm here to represent our school on PWF-74. And just so you know that I've been
there two years but as historically after we did the renovations, which was about four years ago
for the armory we had switched I believe Nihoa [sicJ Street, which was fronting our old office
was used as the loading zone. And because now we have a lot of traffic on our campus and our
new office is in the new building, in the armory, that we had designated or we wanted the
loading zone in front of there as a pick up area. One of the things to address safety issues for
the Department of Education we usually separate where we have our bus pickup and our parent
pickup. And currently we are using Kaohu Street as our bus pickup and South Market Street
fronting our, our armory building as our parent pickup.
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I think it was a couple months ago, Public Works came and they, they did the new markings and
they put in the new signs. One of the concerns is right now that a car could park there and stay
there. You know they might get a ticket but they could fight in court and we really need before
school and after school for that area to be a loading zone. Thank you.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Luuwai, for your testimony. At this time, I'll open
the floor to the Members. Mr. Luuwai, would you remain there, please. Any questions for the
testifier? Member Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you for being here. So the loading zone that you're
talking about is on the armory side of the street.
MS. LUUWAI: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Oh.
MS. LUUWAI: Right in front ofthe building.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Not the other side, too, yeah?
MS. LUUWAI: Other side meaning on campus?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No, the other side meaning where the hair salon is located.
MS. LUUWAI: Oh, where our bus pickup is, Kaohu Street?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I know about the Kaohu. The loading zone that you're
requesting is in front of the armory.
MS. LUUWAI: Directly in front. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. But on the same street there's parking along I guess the
mountainside of that road.
MS. LUUWAI: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So that can remain, right?
MS. LUUWAI: Yes, yes.
COlJNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Fine, thank you.
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MS. LUUWAI: Okay.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Members, any other questions for the testifier.
Ms. Luuwai, for your testimony.

Seeing none, mahalo,

MS. LUUWAI: You're welcome .

• . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: At this time, the Chair would ask anyone in the audience that haven't
signed up to testify, if they'd like to corne forward at this time to testify. Seeing no one corne
forward. Without objections, Members, I'd like to close testimony on PWF-74.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Thank you; so ordered.

PWF-74

DESIGNATION OF lAO
(MAKAWAO) (Ce. No. 08-83)

INTERMEDIATE

SCHOOL

LOADING

ZONE

CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: PWF-74, the Committee is in receipt of County Communication No. 08-83,
from the Director of Public Works, transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 10.56A, as in alpha, MAUl COUNTY CODE,
PERTAINING TO LOADING ZONES". The purpose of the proposed bill is to designate
thirteen stalls on South Market Street, fronting lao Intermediate School, as a loading zone from
7:00 a.m. to 8:00 a.m. and from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. on school days. At this time, I would
like to ask the Director of Public Works, Milton Arakawa, to provide an overview on this item.
MR. ARAKAWA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. As you noted, the item pertains to a proposed bill for an
ordinance to designate thirteen loading stalls on South Market Street in front of lao
Intermediate School as a loading zone between the morning peak hours of 7:00 a.m. and 8:00
a.m. and between the afternoon peak hours of 1:00 p.m. and 3 :00 p.m. Space is limited on the
school site and along the street for the drop off and pick up of children. And the loading zone
would help to facilitate drop off and pick up of children along the school frontage during the
before and after school rush hours. Otherwise, without the loading zone parked cars could
serve to limit the extent of drop off and pick up and otherwise cause more traffic congestion in
the area.
The loading stalls were initially installed during the construction of the armory renovation for
the expansion of lao Intermediate School. The loading zone stalls were included in the State's
building permit submittal thus the implementation of the loading stalls occurred as a part of the
building permit process, which requires frontage improvements as part of the submittal. I
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would note that the loading zone signs and the sidewalk are located on State property but the
loading zone stalls are within the County right-of-way. We have recently we re-reviewed the
location of the loading stalls with representatives of lao Intermediate School and since the
loading stalls are in the County right-of-way we believe that Council action is necessary to
establish the loading stalls. And this is an after-the-fact submittal and we apologize for, for that
fact and for our oversight.
A bill for an ordinance amending Chapter 1O.56A, Maui County Code, pertaining to loading
zones has been drafted and is in your binder and the Committee's review and consideration of
the proposed bill for an ordinance is respectfully requested.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Director Arakawa. Members, the floor is open for questions.
Council Chair Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Director, my, my one, my question stems from Mr. Pontanilla's
earlier comment, have the adjacent businesses been notified of this proposed action and did, did
the County receive any comments from those potentially impacted businesses whether it be on
Kaohu or Market Street?
MR. ARAKAWA: As part of the loading zone issue, no, we haven't specifically notified the adjacent
businesses per se but this whole issue of on street parking as you, as you recall was discussed
rather extensively by the Council several years ago. And actually through our oversight there
has been some, you know, loading stalls in front of that armory area for several years now
which seems to be working fairly well. And again, we apologize for the fact that this is an
after-the-fact submittal but we basically want to legitimize the loading zone in front of the
school because it seems to be working actually very well for everyone concerned.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So, whether it be Elaine's hair business or whatnot there's no
issues. Because I remember we took up I think the length of the, the time of the parking at one
time because the businesses had requested some consideration in the recent past.
MR. ARAKAWA: Yeah, I, I have not received any comments but the other point I'd like to make is
that the loading zones only apply during, you know, the school rush hour which is before
school and, you know, after school. And it's just for that period of time. Otherwise it's regular
parking on the street.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So this is from the home next to the Aikido Dojo all the way to
Kaohu Street?
MR. ARAK.A.WA: From, it's from the ...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The kiddie comer of the old gym to Kaohu Street.
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MR. ARAKAWA: It's along the lao School frontage from--what is the name of that street? It's
basically along the armory frontage is what it is, the old armory frontage.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Chairman.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo. Any more questions for the Director, Members? Seeing none, I'd
like, Co-Chair Victorino?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Not so much a question. Noeau is the name of that street. That's where
my mother in law guys address was so and that's the name of the street to Kaohu if I'm not
mistaken.
MR. ARAKAWA: Yeah, I dug up the map, Noeau was that street.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. ARAKAWA: I think the street that Councilmember Hokama was referring was Kaua?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Is that the one by the gym, old gym?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, that's further up, yeah.
MR.ARAKAWA: Yes.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Thank you, Co-Chair Victorino. Members, any further questions?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: And before I acknowledge Member Mateo, we do have the Police
Department here for this item and if the Members would like them to come down to provide
comments I can bring them down. If we don't need them then I'd like to, you know, be able to
dismiss them so they can get back to work. What is the, you know, the Members' desires as far
as the Maui Police Department? Do you want them to remain? No.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: No questions.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Captain Ramos and Sergeant Orikasa for being here.
Member Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you. And I, I just go back to Chairman Hokama's
question regarding the existing business directly or a little across of the armory with Elaine's
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Salon. I think once we eliminate the thirteen parking stalls and because it is during schools
hours both before and after, you know, my only concern would be the impact on that little
business because, you know, two cars park there that, that, that is that little businesses survival
opportunities, and if there's no parking people are not going to corne to her. And I would just
be worried about her not having the opportunity to comment because there is, there is an
impact. Just as when we change the parking hours and there was restriping that occurred on
Kaohu, the other salon had difficulty because it hurt, she went from two stalls to one stall and it
just became a little more difficulty for, for these little businesses, rna and pop types that occur
and I'm just worried about the impact on, on that one. Thank you, Chairman.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Yeah, thank you for your comments, Member Mateo. I just need some
clarification from the Director. Now, the stalls we're talking about is strictly on the makai side
of South Market Street or is it on both sides?
MR. ARAKAWA: It's only on the makai side of South Market Street along the lao Intermediate
School frontage.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. It's not any of the stalls on the manka side in front of the businesses?
MR. ARAKAWA: No, not on the West Maui mountainside. No.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: I see. And so, from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 a.m. is one time period that this
applies. And, Member Mateo, I think that's an early time maybe the business wouldn't be open
yet, yeah. And the after school one is the, the concerned one, the 2:00 to 3:00 p.m.
MR. ARAKAWA: 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Oh, I'm sorry. Okay. I'm looking at the ordinance it says 2:00 p.m. to
3:00 p.m. So, and that's maybe mine is a older one. Okay. I see that 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.
Okay. Thank you for making those comments, Member Mateo. Any other questions for the
Director or for Corp. Counsel? Seeing none, the Chair even with the concerns raised would
like to make a recommendation.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Recommendation?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Thank you. The Chair would entertain a motion to recommend passage of
the proposed bill on first reading and the filing of the communication.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: So moved.
COUNClLMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
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CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: It's been moved by Co-Chair Victorino and seconded by Member
Pontanilla. Any further discussions? Member Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you. I will be supporting the Chairman's
recommendations with reservations for the same reasons that I just cited a few minutes ago. I
think that it is warranted that this business have the opportunity to comment. And the fact that
we have no responses from them does provide a bit of concern. So, I will support the
Chairman's recommendation with, with reservations.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Thank you, Member Mateo, you, you raise a very good point. Any other
discussion, Members? Seeing none, we'll call for the question. All those in favor of the motion
say "aye".

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: All those opposed say no.
AYES:

Councilmembers Hokama, Mateo, and Pontanilla;
and Co-Chairs Medeiros and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

VOTE:

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

FIRST READING OF THE BILL AND FILING OF THE
COMMUNICATION.

CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. It's carried. Five ayes and zero nays.

PWF-78

ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF A ROAD WIDENING LOT FOR THE
MARA W AO SUBDIVISION (MAKAWAO) (C.C. No. 08-85)

CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: At this time, we will be discussing Public Works and Facilities Item No. 78.
We did not close testimony on that item so at this time anyone in the audience vvishing to testifY
on Public, PWF -78 would you make yourself known and come down to the podium. Seeing
none, Members, without objections the Chair would like to close testimony on PWF-78.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Thank you and so ordered. The Committee is in receipt of County
Communication No 08-85, from the Director of Public Works, transmitting a proposed resolution
entitled "ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF A ROAD WIDENING LOT FOR THE
MAHA WAO SUBDIVISION, PURSUANT TO SECTION 3.44.015, MAUl COUNTY
CODE". The purpose of the proposed resolution is to accept the dedication of road widening
Lot No.9 in Makawao, Maui, along Maha Road, consisting of approximately 4,042 square feet,
TMK: (2) 2-4-06: portion of 028. At this time, I'd like to ask the Director of Public Works to
give an overview on this item. Director Arakawa.
MR. ARAKAWA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. This item pertains to a proposed dedication of a road
widening Lot 9 for the Maha Wao Subdivision located at the corner of Makawao Avenue and
Maha Road in Makawao. The subdivision was granted final subdivision approval on
February 25, 2008. The road widening lot to be dedicated is 4,042 square feet in area along the
Maha Road frontage. The width of the road widening lot is 12 feet except near the Maha
RoadlMakawao Avenue intersection where a sufficient roadway area has already been dedicated.
The improvements within the road widening lot are complete and were approved by the
Department of Public Works on November 27, 2007 and the Department of Water Supply on
January 31, 2008. The document has also been reviewed and approved by the Department of
Corporation Counsel. A resolution, entitled "ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF A ROAD
WIDENING LOT FOR THE MAHA WAO SUBDIVISION, PURSUANT TO
SECTION 3.44.015, MAUl COUNTY CODE", has been drafted and is in your binder. The
Committee's review and consideration of the proposed resolution is respectfully requested.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Director Arakawa. Members, the floor is open for questions and
discussion. Any questions, Members? Council Chair Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Quickly, Director, road widening Lot 9 runs parallel to Maha Road
and, and I'm assuming Maha Road is, is the County's, County's road.
MR. ARAKAWA: Yes, it is.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And by this subdivision we are allowing two private roadways to
access a various number of lots within the subdivision. These roads will remain private and
become the sole responsibility of those lot owners specifically because they are not meeting
County standards. Is that the reason or is there something else regarding the private roadways?
MR. ARAKAWA: Those are basically, well, those are considered private roadways but the function is
more like shared driveways between the various lots. So, they have not requested any kind of
dedication to the County at this point, and our, our understanding is that those will remain
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private. And of course if they do change their mind they do have to come before the Council
for dedication.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just, just so we can have one pretty good understanding, Director,
the main difference between the driveway and a roadway is, is length or just the primary use of,
of that, that paved area, improved area?
MR. ARAKAWA: I'm not sure of the exact definition per se but generally the driveway would serve a
very limited number of lots whereas roadway generally serves a higher number of lots and
would basically serve greater traffic and possibly even thru traffic and more regional traffic.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So with ...
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Any other questions-I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So with the road improvement lot, and I'm assuming eventually we
will widen and improve Maha Road, you know, the setbacks with, with Lot 2 and 7 it's not an
issue? I mean for us it's hard to tell by the scale but they're real close to the road improvement
lot. You, you don't see a problem with the setbacks or anything, Director?
MR. ARAKAWA: Well, the existing dwellings on the property are, they're non-conforming basically.
I'm not sure about the setback on some dwellings but basically they're non-conforming
dwellings that have been legally permitted by previously approved building permits. As far as
the road widening lot itself, all of the improvements that we require from the County side are in
the road widening lot itself.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And then between Lot I and 2 is there a structure that
saddles the, the, the division line between Lots I and 2, Director?
MR. ARAKAWA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I cannot tell whether that's a structure or, or, you know, what that
outline is all about. So, if you could help us this morning, please.
MR. ARAKAWA: No, I went up to the site. There, there is no ...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: There's nothing between the lot line?
MR. ARAKAWA: No, no. It's, those are all separate dwellings.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Thank you for that, Chairman.
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CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Council Chair Hokama. Any other questions, Members? I just
have a question, Director. So these like Lot 8, which is private roadway lot it serves Lot 6 and
the flag Lot 57 Is that correct?
MR. ARAKAWA: I believe so, Mr. Medeiros. Primarily, the primary, primary purpose of Lot 8 is to
serve both Lot 6 and Lot 5, yes.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. And likewise for the other driveway on the other side ofthis7
MR. ARAKAWA: The other Lot 7, the roadway lot, private roadway lot would serve the other four
lots, Lot 1,2,3,4.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. Mahalo, Director. Any other questions, Members? Seeing none, I'd
like to offer my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Recommendation?
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: Recommendation?
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Members. The Chair will entertain a motion to recommend
adoption of the proposed resolution and the filing of this communication.
CO-CHAIR VICTORINO: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: It's been moved by Co-Chair Victorino, seconded by Member Pontanilla.
Any further discussion? Seeing none, I'll call for the question, ail in favor of the motion say
"aye" .
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: All opposed say nay.
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VOTE:

AYES:

COIIDcilinembers Hokama, Mateo, and PontaniUa;
and Co-Chairs Medeiros and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

ADOPTION OF THE RESOLUTION AND FILING OF THE
COMMUNICATION.

CO-CHAIR MEDEIROS: Okay. It's passed. Five ayes and zero nays. There are no other matters on
our agenda. Members, do you have any announcements at this time you would like to share?
Seeing none, mahalo, Members, for your attendance this morning at this meeting. And this
meeting of the Public Works and Facilities Committee for June 4, 2008 is now adjourned .
. . . (gavel) ...
ADJOURN: 11:35 a.m.
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BILL KAUAKEA MEDEIROS, Co-Chair
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